 Guidance 2-17a
CHILD & FAMILY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMS
Parent Teacher Conference (PTC) Guidance
A Parent Teacher Conference (or home visit) may include any or all of the following elements:  
Teaching Strategies GOLD (TSG):  The TSG Family Conference Form and Development and Learning Report will be shared within 2-weeks after each checkpoint period ends.  The fall and winter TSG Family Conference Form and Development and Learning Report may be shared with the parent as a single purpose meeting or be included on a home visit or during a PTC.    The spring TSG Family Conference Form and Development and Learning Report will be shared with parents during the end-of-year PTC.   Share both reports electronically through TS GOLD with parents who have accepted a TS GOLD user invitation.  Refer to and follow the guidance in the TSG Family Conference Form Procedure 2-37.  
Positive Behavior Intervention Supports (PBIS):  If appropriate, PBIS plans and individual child data sheets will be reviewed and progress shared with parents either at a home visit or during a PTC.  

Children with Special Needs:  If child is dually enrolled in early childhood special education (ECSE), the Head Start teacher will notify, plan and coordinate the PTC so that the ECSE case manager may attend.   
Parent Family and Community Engagement (PFCE):  During a PTC or home visit, family engagement strategies will be encouraged that promote and support school readiness for the child and opportunities shared that promote parent involvement opportunities in the center, program and community.     

S.O.A.P and Child Plus:  Read the SOAP and any Child Plus (CP) reports provided by the Center Manager or Family Advocate before a home visit or PTC.  Review and update relevant health, screening, and social service information during the PTC.   After the PTC, record any updates, referrals and treatment plans in the SOAP.   
Participant Health Summary CP Report 3030:  At the spring PTC print two health summaries and share with the parent.  Record any updates.  Both parent and teacher will sign one copy that goes into the child’s health file. The parent receives the other copy for their records.  Encourage the family to complete any health follow-up and treatment and share results with us throughout the summer.     
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